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Natural Resources Department 
Jamie Ludovic, Chief Community 

Development Officer 

Date: January 31, 2025 
 
To: Washington County Municipal Clerks (Cities/Villages/Townships) 
 
From: Stephanie Egner, Soil & Water Conservationist  
 
RE: 2025 Hazardous Waste Clean Sweep Program  
 
This memo is a reminder that Washington County continues to support a program to safely and cheaply dispose 
of Household Hazardous Waste and Agricultural Chemicals. Service to county residents is available Mondays 
and Wednesdays from 11:00am - 6:00pm, and Saturdays from 8:00am - 2:00pm (February through December). 
(registration will close December 1, 2025) County residents shall transport items to the Veolia Environmental 
Services disposal site in Menomonee Falls during these times. The cost is $10/disposal and registration is 
required. (farmers must call ahead before drop off). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Additional information may be found on our website. Full details on what will and will not be accepted, dates 
that you can take your items, hours of operation, and a map showing the location of the Veolia site. You will 
also find links to alternative disposal options for items other than hazardous waste. 
 
Proof of registration and Washington County residency will be required at the Veolia entrance gate. Facility 
operators reserve the right to refuse any substance that cannot be disposed. Please pay close attention to what 
may or may not be disposed of as hazardous waste. Additionally, there is an exchange area where participants 
may choose to take home reusable materials such as cleaning or automotive products, paints/stains, and lawn & 
garden products free of charge.  
 
Please share this memo with your Board, Plan Commission Members and Public Work Directors. 
 
Thanking you in advance for your cooperation. 

We would like your help in making residents aware of this service 
and request your assistance in providing this information on your 

website, on your Facebook pages and in your newsletters. 
Thank You! 

 
 

 

mailto:webplan@co.washington.wi.us
http://www.washcowisco.gov/
https://www.washcoparks.com/parks/passes/clean_sweep/
https://www.washcowisco.gov/cms/one.aspx?portalId=16228038&pageId=17287388


Washington County Clean Sweep
2025 Hazardous Waste Collection 

Registration Form
or Pay Online - washcoparks.com

Name:                   _____________________________________________
Mailing Address:  _____________________________________________
                              _____________________________________________ 
Phone:                  _____________________________________________

 
•  A $10.00 per vehicle registration fee must accompany this form. 
•  Your pass expires 21 days from date of purchase.
•  Registration and printed receipt is required at waste drop off site.
•  If you are an agricultural producer disposing of farm chemicals, 
    you must call Veolia at 262.875.7014 before drop off.

                 Submit this form and fee payable to:  Washington County
Natural Resources Department
333 E. Washington St., Suite 2300
PO Box 2003
West Bend, WI  53095

                                 Need to contact us?  Phone:  262.335.4800

A receipt will be mailed to the address above and shall serve as your Confirmation Notice - 
Take your Receipt / Confirmation Notice to the event, it is your ticket in.

Very Small Quantity Generators/Businesses (VSQG’s) are also encouraged to participate. To 
obtain a quote for a signed contract – visit the website for a VSQG form.  (Note: Waste disposal 
staff will not accept material from businesses that are not registered as a VSQG.)  

Latex Paint Will Not Be Accepted.                           

 Thank you!

https://www.washcoparks.com/parks/passes/clean_sweep/


If you are an Ag Producer or Ag Business and 
want to dispose of farm chemicals, contact 

Veolia at 262.875.7014 prior to drop off. 

Do You HaveDo You Have
Agricultural Chemicals?Agricultural Chemicals?

Visit the Washington Ozaukee Public 
Health Department website: 

www.washozwi.gov/ - click on Services-
Environmental Health-Medication Disposal.

Many of our local Police Departments 
offer Medicine Drop Boxes year 

round. 

A Wisconsin Department of Justice   
Prescription Drug Take Back Day is 

also coordinated by the Washington 
Ozaukee Public Health Department.

Veolia Environmental Services
W124N9451 Boundary Road, 
Menomonee Falls, WI  53051

Important Disposal InformationImportant Disposal Information
•   Veolia Facility operators reserve the right to refuse 
     any substance that cannot be disposed.
•   Participants will be checked against the registration
     database.
•   Drop off materials ONLY during regular operating
     hours. Closed Holidays.
•   Staff will NOT accept an expired receipt.
•   NO appliances/white goods, computers, TVs, 
    electronics or tires.
•   DO NOT BRING LATEX PAINT.

What to Expect Upon ArrivalWhat to Expect Upon Arrival

Product Exchange AvailableProduct Exchange Available

The product exchange shelf allows 
participants to take home usable materials, 

such as cleaning and automotive products, 
new or usable paints and stains, as well as 
lawn, garden and other household products at 
no additional charge.

•  Materials and quantities will vary.      
• Liability waiver and release forms are 
required of product exchange participants.

1. Enter at “HHW Access” 2 blocks South of 
    County Line Rd.  Northern most entrance.
2. If Gate #1 is Closed press “Call” button, 
    mention you have hazardous waste.
3. Drive slowly, follow cones & signs thru Gate #2.
4. Veolia staff will greet you at the collection table.
5. Provide registration receipt.
6. For fastest service & courtesy to others, pack
    items in boxes that can be recycled on site.

Have Other Waste?Have Other Waste?

Contact your local municipality to 
find out what they are accepting or 

to see if they offer any special local 
collection events.

Or visit our website - search on Clean 
Sweep: www.washcowisco.gov

Pharmaceutical WastePharmaceutical Waste

for other waste disposal alternatives.

There will be a Tire Collection in 
2025, to be held in late summer. 

Please call our office at 262.335.4800 
for more information.

Tire CollectionTire Collection

http://www.washozwi.gov/
http://Veolia Environmental Services W124N9451 Boundary Road,  Menomonee Falls, WI  53051
http://Veolia Environmental Services W124N9451 Boundary Road,  Menomonee Falls, WI  53051
http://Veolia Environmental Services W124N9451 Boundary Road,  Menomonee Falls, WI  53051
https://www.mapquest.com/us/wisconsin/veolia-north-america-355599094
http://www.washcowisco.gov
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